From: Soil & Water Conservation Program

To: <u>DNR.Soil and Water Conservation Districts staff</u>

Cc: <u>DNR.MGS SWC Staff</u>

Subject: Commission Drought Variances Ended June 30, 2025

Date: Wednesday, July 16, 2025 7:50:55 AM

Good morning,

As a reminder per Memorandum 2024-013, the commission's practice policy variances in response to the Governor's Executive Order addressing drought, ended June 30, 2025. For all contracts starting in FY26, the commission's regular practice policies must be followed for all practices. Due to the commission's drought variance polices, there have been several years in a row that producers have been allowed to harvest cover crops for hay or haylage. Please ensure producers are aware they can't harvest cover crops in FY26. Additional, the practices that require livestock exclusion that the commission allowed to be grazed must again be protected from grazing if still under the contract maintenance life.

If you have any questions, please contact your district coordinator.

Thank you,

Soil & Water Conservation Program Phone 573-751-4932

We'd like your feedback on the service you received from the Missouri Department of Natural Resources. Please consider taking a few minutes to complete the department's Customer Satisfaction Survey at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MoDNRsurvey. Thank you.